# BIRTHS & DEATHS

CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS.

#### BORN

GROTHÉ - Daniel and Deborah (née Ouimet) are happy to announce the birth of their daughter, Mélissa, on May 2 at the Valleyfield Hospital, weighing 7 lbs. 9 oz. Little sister for Alexandre. Proud grandparents are Clarence and Theresa Ouimet of Huntingdon and Emile and Solange Grothé of St-Léonard.

### DIED

COSGROVE, Margaret - Peacefully at the Barrie Memorial Hospital in Ormstown on June 6, 1997. Born it Witless Bay, Newfoundland on March 24, 1912. She was predeceased by her husband Hugh Cosgrove on May 28, 1976. She leaves to mourn her son William (Fran) of Plattsburgh, New York, Jeannie and Pat Daly of P.E.I., Gay of Halifax, Nova Scotia, Margaret of Huntingdon, Dorothy (Harold Rogers) of Brewerton, New York and Rita of New Brunswick, eleven grandchildren and eight greatgrandchildren and several nieces and nephews. She rested at the Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils Funeral Home. Calling hours were Monday, June 9. Service on Tuesday at 11 a.m. at St-Joseph's Church. Burial following at Trout River, New York.

LEFEBVRE, Lucienne - In Huntingdon on June 7, 1997 at the age of 83 years, passed away, Mrs. Lucienne Lefebvre (née Saumier) wife of the late Alfred Lefebvre. She leaves to mourn her children Marion (Olga Wray), Guy and Miranne (Denys McGinnis), her grand-children Carol, Claude, Josée, Michael, Marc, Thomas and Jeffrey as well as several relatives and friends. Funeral service will be held Saturday, June 14 at 11 a.m. in St-Joseph's Church, Huntingdon. Burial St-Joseph's Cemetery. The family will accept condolences at the church starting at 10:30 a.m. Arrangements entrusted to Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils Funeral Home, Huntingdon.

#### CARD OF THANKS

A special thank you to everyone who came to my retirement party and shared this special time with me and for contributing to the beautiful gift.

Iris Waller Bisson

#### **CARD OF THANKS**

The family of the late Beryl (Hamilton) Greig wish to express our sincere gratitude and appreciation to relatives and friends for their kind expressions of sympathy, acts of kindness, and charitable donations. Special thanks to Valera Moore, Ruth Graham, Rev. Nitsch, and St. Paul's Choir and U.C.W. Your thoughtfulness will always be remembered.

Huntley Greig, Marilyn and Michael Curatolo Fred Greig David and Mary Greig

My thanks to Dr. Brissette and Emergency Staff of the Barrie Memorial, also the 9th floor of the Montreal General Hospital for their T.L.C. To family, friends and neighbors, my deep appreciation for all your thoughtfulness and kindnesses shown to me and my family during my recent heart surgery. Also visits, cards, phone calls and the support of your prayers, carried us through these difficult days.

Bert Peddie

## IN MEMORIAM

BAXTER, Preston - In loving memory of a dear husband, father and Grandpa who passed away June 13, 1993.

Silently thought of every day, Sadly missed along life's way. Treasured memories keep him near, As time unfolds another year.

Lydia & family

#### ANNIVERSARY

Brent, I am a strong believer in "Love at first sight" because it happened to me. Honey, from the moment I first saw you, you took my breath away. Our first date on June 16, 1986 I fell hopelessly in love with you and I am proud to admit I am still hopelessly in love with you. Thank you for the happiest 11 years of my life, I'm looking forward to spending the rest of my life with you. My love grows strong and stronger with each passing day. Happy 11th Anniversary, Sweetheart.

Your love, Celine

Best wishes to

Jack & Peggy Tannahill
on their
25th Wedding Anniversary
from your family & friends

#### Ormstown

Sympathy

We recently received word of the death of former local resident Mrs. Howard (Pearl Cooper) Forrester who passed away in the Lion's Gate Hospital, Vancouver, B.C. on May 7. She had celebrated her 100th birthday on February 28. We extend sympathy to her family and relatives.

## Ceremony honors Lt. Col. Karl Kramell

On Sunday, May
4 approximately 50
relatives and friends
from Hemmingford
attended the Royal
Canadian Hussars'
Change of
Command Parade at
the Cote des Neiges
Armoury, when Lt.
Col. Karl H. Kramell
of Hemmingford
retired after 39 years
of military service.



Lt. Col. Karl Kramell (Ret.)

Karl Kramell joined the Canadian Army in 1958. After recruit training at Camp Borden he joined the 8th Canadian Hussars (Princess Louise's) at Camp Gagetown, N.B. He served with the 8th Canadians Hussars from 1959 to 1972, and with the Royal Canadian Dragoons from 1972 to 1977, and the 12e Régiment blindé from 1977 to 1984.

Four overseas tours included three in Germany and one in Egypt. In Canada he was stationed at six different bases.

In 1980 he was commissioned and promoted to the rank of Captain.

Since retiring in 1984, Kramell has worked on annual contracts at Army Headquarters in St-Hubert, as Staff Officer responsible for Reserve Armour units.

In 1989 he served in Germany with the 4th Canadian Mechanized Brigade Group on a large NATO manoeuver.

Lt. Col. Kramell again retired in March 1994 but continued to serve with the Royal Canadian Hussars (Montreal) as Commanding Officer.

Under his command, the four Armour Reserve Regiments of Quebec on two occasions and his own Regiment won the Ross Memorial Trophy and the Mary Otter Trophy.

Now serving as secretary-treasurer of the Royal Canadian Hussars Institute and on the executive of the Royal Canadian Hussars Association, Karl is also serving as a municipal councillor for Hemmingford Township and 1st vicepresident of the local Legion Branch 244.

- F. Ellerton